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Dear Villagers…   
As I write the whole country is in 
mourning for our beloved Queen. The 
union flag is flying at half-mast, and we 
are going into a period of change with 
a new King and Prime Minister at the 
helm. There is a lovely poem paying 
tribute to the Queen by the Poet 
Laureate on page 20.

On a more positive note, we have the 
Shutford Film Club restarting, and 
some fun evenings out in the Village 
Hall with a wine tasting session, and 
the popular Christmas wreath-making 
night is back. The Arty Crafty Club is also making a welcome return on 
every other Wednesday, and the popular Table Tennis Club is up and 
running again - we have a great write up on how the junior team is 
progressing. 

The new calendar is almost ready to go to print, so we are accepting 
pre-orders now - see page 7 for a sneak preview and how to order. It 
would be great to have some more autumnal and wintery photos for 
November, December and January, so please keep sending your photos 
in - if not this year, these will make the cut for 2024! 

Remember to keep up with all the village news - simply sign up 
to our newsletter by visiting www.shutfordvillage.com and 
completing the on-line sign-up form. 

Angela
Angela Bliss, Editor       
Email: shutfordvillagenews@gmail.com

Thanks to Kirsten Parrish for the cover photo, taken 
just before the announcement of the Queen's death. 

BEAUTIFUL ART PRINTS, CARDS & STATIONERY GIFTS 

by local artist & designer Angela Bliss

Want it 
personalised?
No problem !

Want a 10% 
discount code?  
SHUTFORD10

 www.queenbeeartstudio.etsy.com
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VILLAGE NOTICE BOARD
Please check the website for updates on village activities 
restarting or sign up to the village newsletter by visiting  

www.shutfordvillage.com

The Parish Council meeting has been postponed until 5th October 
during the period of mourning for the Queen. 

CHRISTMAS BINGO 
Friday 2nd December

Shutford Village Hall 
Eyes Down 7.30pm

Any donations or prizes to either
JOAN WRIGHT: 788336 or 

MARGARET HOLLOWAY: 788396
In aid of Katharine House Hospice 

and Shutford Village Hall

WASTE TO WONDERFUL
Turn waste into gold by donating 
it to TerraCycle. The global firm 

uses materials destined for 
landfill to make new eco products, 

and pays schools for the waste 
they collect. So start saving 

toothbrishes, crisp packets and 
coffee pods now. Our closest drop 
off points are Superdrug, Boots, & 

Rymans in Banbury.

For info visit terracycle.com

DO YOU NEED A  
BABY-SITTER?

I'm 18 years old, and used to 
looking after young children 

and babies.
Please call Olina Stubbs
07720 092075 for info

Remember, always start at 
smile.amazon.co.uk

Amazon will donate 0.5% of the 
net purchase price (excluding 

VAT, returns and shipping 
fees) to the eligible charitable 
organisation of your choice.

With Christmas coming, why not 
donate to our Village Hall as you 
shop? We have received £67 so 

far, and every little helps! 
Choose Village Hall - Shutford.

VILLAGE HALL OPENING OFFER  

EXTENDED TILL 31st MARCH 2023

Banbury Hill, Shutford, Banbury OX15 6PE | shutfordVHC@gmail.com | www.shutfordvillage.com | Charity No. 304364

The Hall is now open for bookings, subject to the current Covid 
guidance.  We would like to welcome you back to a Covid secure 

premises. The committee would like to offer  
Shutford Residents a discount until 31st March 2023.   

Hire charges will be reduced to HALF the normal price.

Rate Residents Non-residents
Regular Hourly £8.00 (£4.00 until 31 March 2023) £10.00 
One-off hourly £12.00 (£6.00 until 31 March 2023) £14.00 
4 hour sessions £30.00 (£15.00 until 31 March 2023) £50.00 
Full day (9-5 pm) £60.00 (£30.00 until 31 March 2023) £100.00 
Full use of Kitchen £5.00 £5.00 

Please contact us at shutfordvhc@gmail.com

Shutford Village Hall 100+ Club Results
AUGUST RESULTS:
First Prize  	 £35.00	 Annette May 
Second Prize 	 £15.00      	 Rob Mahoney
Third Prize    	 £10.00     	 Bob Stanley  

SEPTEMBER RESULTS:
First Prize 	 £55.00 	 Lut Peys  
Second Prize	 £15.00 	 John Hodgkins
Third Prize	 £10.00 	 Helen Gibbs

The next Prize Draw will take place on 6th October
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The Shutford
Arty Crafty Group

COME & SAY HELLO!  
ALL ARTS & CRAFTS WELCOME

VILLAGE HALL, 7.00-9.00pm
19th OCTOBER, 2nd, 16th & 30th NOVEMBER

Wine Tasting Evening
7.00pm SATURDAY 19th NOVEMBER, VILLAGE HALL

Fun, informative, competitive evening 
£25 per person, to include wines and nibbles.

Interested? Please contact helennixseaman@gmail.com  
to book your place.

SHUTFORD CALENDAR 2023
Ready to pre-order NOW

Thank you to everyone who sent in 
photos for the 2023 Shutford Village 

calendar. We are now taking pre-orders at 
a cost of £5.50 each.

Email shutfordvillagenews@gmail.com 
to place your order. 

BACS payment details will be supplied 
when ordering. The closing date for 

orders is Sunday 4th December. 
Calendars will be delivered week 

commencing 12th December. 

£5.
  EACH

50
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Christmas Wreath 
Workshop

Wednesday 14th December – 
7pm Village Hall

Jackie Page is running another of her 
lovely, fun Christmas Wreath workshops 
on Wednesday 14th December. The cost 
is £32, which covers all materials, and 
we will go home with a fantastic wreath in time for Christmas.  

Bring your own tipple!

Please contact helennixseaman@gmail.com if you would like to 
go so that we can confirm numbers. First come, first served!

Shutford Film Club returns with 'Belfast'!
7.30pm Friday 30th September

The Film Club will be running on the 
last Friday of each month. Bring your 
own refreshments! 

Membership is £12 pp per year and 
includes free rentals from our back 

catalogue.

Our first film will be 
'Belfast', followed 
by 'Le Mans 66' on 
28th October and 

'Elvis' on 25th 
November.

Others in the pipeline include:  
Top Gun: Maverick, Ghostbusters Afterlife, 
The Railway Children Return, Where the 
Crawdads Sing, CODA. 

• S H U T F O R D •

t h e  s e q u e l . . .

Please contact Chris Bull (cmb1963@hotmail.co.uk)  
if you would like to join.
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Shutford TTC Junior Coaching Development:  
Overview by Eric Barlow, the Coach

Junior coaching will resume Tuesday 20th September  
at the usual time 6 – 7.30 in the village hall.

Prior to any Shutford activities, on behalf of the Banbury League I’d been working 
as Coaching and Development Officer helping to develop an integrated league, 
club and schools coaching structure. Had also personal involvement at North 
Newington as club coach – the club was highly successful but like many other TT 
activities, stopped for 2 years because of lockdown and didn’t recover from the 
pandemic and folded. Then ‘the Shutford Project’ came along……..
Shutford TTC : Table tennis had been identified as an activity that all villagers 
could easily enjoy using its new village hall facility and TT equipment. There had 
been some limited TT activity but not until last August that did the club really 
begin to develop. Initially starting with less than a handful of players the adults 
section is now ~18 members and typically 10-12 players attend on a Tuesday club 
nights, mainly due from the enthusiasm and organisation of the adult TT team 
plus support from the village hall committee. The ‘adults learn to play’ has been 
hugely successful and from a coach perspective was very enjoyable. Going to the 
pub after TT has always been an important aspect of this club. Back in April/May 
our players took part in the Banbury League friendly team competitions and we’ve 
now got a team playing in the Banbury League, starting in September.
Juniors : Having already established the adult section we were now also keen 
to create a junior club including coaching – an important characteristic of any 
progressive sports club. We arranged (probably after some discussions over a 
pint) to carry out TT taster sessions in nearby primary schools including Sibford 
and Bishop Carpenter. The response from Sibford School involving kids from 
Shutford and other nearby villages was excellent. The junior section was formed in 
March with emphasis on getting active, having fun and playing some games at the 
same time but learning some new TT skills. Player progress has been very good 

and I and the other helpers have enjoyed it too. We now have 14 juniors involved 
with our club with some players just attending the adult section. In the Banbury 
area only the Bodicote club have an equivalent junior membership. We want to 
continue with the original aims but if junior players progress sufficiently then we 
also have the capability to move to next level.  There are various pathways that can 
be followed (but not quite yet) to achieve this.
TTE Young Ambassador : Nicholas Walker, who for many years has  been 
involved with my TT junior coaching groups, has also joined the club. As a Table 
Tennis England Young Ambassador he’s also been helping out with Shutford 
juniors coaching (and adults) and recently completed 60 hours of voluntary 
service. He’s now studying for his UKCC level 1 qualification to become a licensed 
coach which should give him some further skills to help develop our Shutford 
juniors. It’s a very good example how involvement with TT can help shape a young 
person's life. Well done Nicholas. 
Safeguarding children : Banbury Table Tennis and including Shutford TTC 
take safeguarding young people very seriously. Licensed coaches are trained for 
Safeguarding matters and insured by Table Tennis England for accidents/liability 
etc. For safeguarding purposes we are required to have 2 adults present at junior 
club coaching sessions. We often get good support from our adult players but 
occasionally we’ll also need support from parents – why not get involved! To help 
out the junior section one of our club players Andrew McEwen is also considering 
to become a licensed coach.
Shutford TTC club shirts : I’m keen that clubs should try to establish a strong 
identity and members to develop a sense of belonging to a proper sports club. 
Andrew is organising proper TT club shirts for our members including juniors – 
further info to follow. An additional cost yes (but coaching here is currently free) 
but I’d like to encourage this. Hopefully we can negotiate some cheaper options for 
smaller sizes. Would anyone consider shirt sponsorship?
TT Racquets : I’d strongly recommend that parents consult me before purchasing 
a bat for their youngsters. It’s important that new bats have the optimum 
characteristics (spin, speed, control) for the ability that individual player. Have a 
word with me and I can get these at cost price.  
Adult sessions have continued more or less through the summer but we’re 
now looking forward to restarting our junior section in September, after the 
resumption of the school term. The club has made tremendous progress in only 
a year. We’re hoping that our existing players (including those who elected to do 
their summer sports) continue to enjoy table tennis at Shutford. Table tennis is a 
sport for all abilities and we can accommodate both ‘just for fun’ and competitive 
players in our club. Let’s keep active and enjoy TT participation with friends! 

New players always welcome – bring along a friend! 
PS If your children and/or you would like to join the Shutford Table Tennis 

Club, please contact John Bailey whatsoninshutford@gmail.com
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In August we had a Summer Social and enjoyed 3 team quizzes 
composed by two of our members.  We pondered over general 
knowledge questions, tried to identify photographs of famous people 
and name types of pasta.  This was followed by social conversation.

In September our speaker, Ian Scott-Hunter, entertained us 
with reminiscences of his life as a footman in many of the royal 
residences.  We saw photographs of the function rooms with tables 
laid for banquets and life on the Royal Yacht Britannia.  He was also 
one of the footmen who walked beside the Queen’s coach at the 
Coronation.  The fact that we heard this talk only two days before the 
sad news of her Majesty’s demise was very poignant.  

Visitors will be made very welcome at any of our forthcoming 
meetings, held in Shutford Village Hall on the following Tuesdays at 
10am, when our future speakers will be:

• October 4th: Pam Nixon – Writing my First Novel

• November 1st: Janice Nicholls – The Art of Aromatherapy

• December 6th: Christmas Social & Buffet (no speaker)

For further information on our WI, 
please contact Geraldine on 780579  
or Jenny on 780570  

SHUTFORD WI

VILLAGE DIARY
OCTOBER

MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT SUN
31

Yoga 9.00 
1

Painting 9.30
2

3
Yoga 9.00 

4
WI 10.00

Table Tennis 
6.00 & 7.30

5
Parish Council 

(postponed) 
7.30

6
100 Club draw

Pilates 
6.30 & 7.45

7
Brown & blue 
bin collection

8 9

10
Yoga 9.00

11
Table Tennis 

6.00 & 7.30

12 13
Pilates 

6.30 & 7.45

14
Green bin

15 16

17
Yoga 9.00

18
Table Tennis 

6.00 & 7.30

19
Arty Crafty 
Group 7.00

20
Pilates 

6.30 & 7.45

21
Brown & blue 
bin collection

22 23

24
Yoga 9.00

25
Table Tennis 

6.00 & 7.30

26 27
Pilates 

6.30 & 7.45

28
Green bin

Film Club 7.30

29 30
Breakfast 9.30

NOVEMBER
MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT SUN

1
WI 10.00

Table Tennis 
6.00 & 7.30

2 3
Pilates 

6.30 & 7.45

4
Brown & blue 
bin collection

5
Painting 9.30

6

7
Yoga 9.00

8
WI 10.00

Table Tennis 
6.00 & 7.30

9
Arty Crafty 
Group 7.00

10 11
Green bin

12 13

14
Yoga 9.00

15
Table Tennis 

6.00 & 7.30

16
Parish Council 

7.30

17
Pilates 

6.30 & 7.45

18
Brown & blue 
bin collection

19
Card Making 

10.00 - 4.00

20

21
Yoga 9.00

22
Table Tennis 

6.00 & 7.30

23
Arty Crafty 
Group 7.00

24
Pilates 

6.30 & 7.45

25
Green bin

Film Club 7.30

26 27
Breakfast 9.30

28
Yoga 9.00

29
Table Tennis 

6.00 & 7.30

30 29
Pilates 

6.30 & 7.45

30
Brown & blue 
bin collection
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News from Thistle Hill...
When I wrote in March, we had just passed the 
spring equinox and I had purchased vegetable and 
flowers seeds, onion sets and seed potatoes for the 
growing months ahead. Six months on, with the 

nights drawing in and the autumn equinox on 23rd September, we 
can be thankful for the excellent summer we have had and as a result 
the good crops we have harvested.

I keep a record of what I plant and try to undertake some crop 
rotation but with a relatively small area to cultivate this is not always 
possible. 

My beans were all started off in pots at home in my unheated 
greenhouse, as I did with tomatoes, cucumbers, courgettes, lettuce 
and brassicas. This I find ensures better germination and protection 
from the mixed weather in the spring and mice and voles looking for 
an easy meal.

I grew Cobra climbing french beans and Safari dwarf ones, the 
runner beans were a mixture of Polestar and White Lady, the seeds 
of which I had collected last autumn. The climbing french bean crop 
was excellent but the dwarf variety less so due to the drought. The 
runner beans were slow to start producing but with recent rain 
there has been a second flush with a good crop.

My potatoes are good: Charlotte salad potatoes and Cara and Maris 
Piper main crop were grown. I have harvested sufficient potatoes 
to last until next year, the Cara crop did particularly well with some 
baking size potatoes produced.

Cabbages have suffered with the drought and butterflies and their 
caterpillars have devastated some of the plants. Carrots and beetroot 
have been good and have not been eaten by voles so much this year. 
My Tasty Green cucumbers and Defender courgettes have produced 
endless fruit, despite lack of rain mid-summer: courgettes can turn 
into marrows as soon as your back is turned! A mixture of Sungold, 
Sweet Million and Money Maker tomatoes continue to crop and have 
avoided blight this year. Lettuce, radish, salad onions, peas and onion 
sets have also done well. Parsnips and swedes should be ready soon.

Away from my plot, there is an abundance of fruit in the hedgerows: 
blackberries, hips, haws, crab apples, sloes and elderberries. What 
is less welcome however, is bags of dog poo – dog owners please 
observe the country code and respect our environment. Thistle Hill 
is a great place to garden, to greet our fellow gardeners and others 
taking a daily stroll. Even better, with a surplus of produce, we can 
share it with fellow villagers and celebrate our good fortune and 
bountiful harvest. Long may it continue. 
Ken Jeffs: September 2022     



16 17

The Shutford Book Review 
OLD BAGGAGE BY LISSA EVANS
This book was Waterstones Book of the 
Month in January 2019.

Set in 1928, Matilda Simpkin comes across 
a small wooden club, an old possession of 
hers, unseen for more than a decade.

Mattie has a thrilling past and an 
annoyingly uneventful present. During 
the Women’s Suffrage Campaign she was 
a militant , jailed five times, she marched, 
sang, gave speeches and heckled Winston Churchill and nothing 
since has had the same excitement.

Now,  in middle age she is looking for another challenge. Giving 
the wooden club a twirl she is struck by an idea…..

Some of our members enjoyed this story while others were less 
enthusiastic. It was rated 4 out of 5.

(Only one book reviewed this time as we had a social!)

This lovely photo below by Matthew Soper was taken on the 
Shutford walk, and Sue Allen captured this shot of swifts and 

swallows preparing for their long migration. 
The 2023 calendar is ready for pre-order now at £5.50 a copy - 

email shutfordvillagenews@gmail.com for info.
Email your pictures to shutfordvillagenews@gmail.com

WE STILL NEED AUTUMN & WINTER PHOTOS 

FOR THE SHUTFORD CALENDAR!

Local markets
•	 Banbury - every Thursday & Saturday

•	 Banbury Farmers Market - 1st Friday of the month
•	 Chipping Norton - every Wednesday

•	 Deddington Farmers - 4th Saturday of the month
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Full report will be printed in the next Shutford News.
Our church is open every day for private prayer, on Saturday for Morning 
Prayer and on Sunday for Holy Communion or All Age Family Worship. 
We have a monthly Benefice service at one of our churches and there 
is midweek and Sunday online worship. A few families with children 
do support our Quarterly Craft afternoons but are there any villagers 
with pre-school children who would value a more frequent get together 
midweek in Shutford Village Hall with craft activities and refreshments? 
We will be looking at our mission and outreach plans to grow our 
congregation as we need younger people to help existing older members to 
keep the church open and part of village life. 
Thanks to the support of our core worshipping congregation and others, 
we are financially stable with sufficient money to cover all our costs and 
restoration work needed this year. We have received quotes to install some 
safety fencing behind the pub and await guidance from the Oxford Diocese 
as to what would be most suitable. We also await quotes for some plaster 
work, lime washing and the cost of a 5 yearly inspection of the electrics.   
With drought conditions during the summer, the wildflowers and grasses 
in the churchyard faded earlier than usual, so the long grass has been 
cut down. We have plans to plant some yellow rattle seed to reduce the 
dominance of some of the grasses helping smaller flowers to thrive. Native 
hedging will be planted in parts of the church to encourage wildlife. For the 
second summer running, swallows have failed to nest in the church porch.     
On Remembrance Sunday, 13th November, there will be a service at 
6.00pm with Deddington Brass playing for the hymns. There will be a 
retiring collection for the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal and the 
churchwarden will be organising a village door to door collection in the 
week before 13th.
The next PCC meeting is scheduled for 11th October when plans for the 
remainder of 2022, including Advent and Christmas will be discussed. 
What is in the diary is a Fun Family Church Event and Christingle in the 
village hall on 10th December at 3.00pm and a Carol Service in church 
on 18th December at 4.30pm, with the return of seasonal refreshments 
afterwards.

Church news

Rector - Revd Neil Bowler – 788005 
Churchwarden – Ken Jeffs – 788308
Safeguarding – John Bailey - 780478
SERVICES: See Wykeham News or Website  
It was with great sadness we heard of the death of HM Queen Elizabeth II. 
She was at the heart of life in our United Kingdom and the commonwealth 
during a happy and glorious reign of more than 70 years. On her 21st 
birthday in 1947, she declared that her whole life would be devoted to 
the service of our country and empire, which it was. During her reign, 
and marriage of 73 years, she was supported by her husband and consort 
Prince Philip, Duke of Edinburgh. Reunited with Prince Philip, may she 
rest in peace. King Charles III has succeeded his mother: may his reign be 
happy and glorious too.  
Various special services have been held and prayers said for Queen 
Elizabeth. A Wykeham Benefice Book of Condolence was opened in Sibford 
Church and a Shutford Village one in St Martin's Church for everyone to 
record their thoughts and reflections. There are flowers in church, the 
church bell has been tolled in her memory and the tower illuminated 
during the period of mourning. On the eve of her funeral, a Wykeham 
Benefice Solemn Memorial Evensong was held in St Peter & St Paul's 
church in Swalcliffe at 6.00pm.
The annual Oxfordshire Historic Churches Trust Ride & Stride Event 
took       place on 10th September. There were 17 visitors to St Martin's 
Church where refreshments were available. Special thanks to Richard at 
the George and Dragon for allowing visitors to use the pubs facilities. There 
were no participants from Shutford raising funds this year, but anyone can 
donate to the Churches Trust if they wish, at www.ohct.org.uk. 
This year's Harvest Thanksgiving was the last weekend of September with 
Fun Family Church in Shutford Village Hall on Saturday, 24th September, 
the Family Harvest Festival on Sunday and a Harvest Supper on Monday, 
26th September. As usual, the church was decorated with flowers, fruit and 
vegetables donated by villagers. Funds raised from the harvest sale and 
donations for the supper food and a raffle will be given to a local charity. 

Contact KJJ@kennyjohn.co.uk for church information or visit the 
Wykeham Benefice or A Church Near You websites.
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ILLUMINATE & CELEBRATE: 
We were pleased to celebrate John and Janice Bailey's daughter 

Emily's birthday on 2nd August by illuminating the church tower. 
Her day was made extra special with afternoon tea in London. 

Contact KJJ@kennyjohn.co.uk if you would like to arrange an 
illumination to remember an anniversary or special occasion. 

A small donation for church funds is always welcome. The tower is 
usually illuminated Sunday evenings. 

FLORAL TRIBUTE
by Simon Armitage, Poet Laureate

Evening will come, however determined the 
late afternoon,
Limes and oaks in their last green flush, 
pearled in September mist.
I have conjured a lily to light these hours, a 
token of thanks,

Zones and auras of soft glare framing the brilliant globes.
A promise made and kept for life – that was your gift –

Because of which, here is a gift in return, glovework to some,
Each shining bonnet guarded by stern lance-like leaves.

The country loaded its whole self into your slender hands,
Hands that can rest, now, relieved of a century’s weight.

Evening has come. Rain on the black lochs and dark Munros.
Lily of the Valley, a namesake almost, a favourite flower
Interlaced with your famous bouquets, the restrained

Zeal and forceful grace of its lanterns, each inflorescence
A silent bell disguising a singular voice. A blurred new day
Breaks uncrowned on remote peaks and public parks, and
Everything turns on these luminous petals and deep roots,

This lily that thrives between spire and tree, whose brightness
Holds and glows beyond the life and border of its bloom.

“Do not worry about anything, but in everything, by prayer and petition, with 
thanksgiving, let your requests be made known to God.  

And the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard your 
hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus.”

(Philippians 4:6–7)

Dear friends,
Over my almost 20 years of ministry one the areas of the Christian faith 
I’ve been asked about the most is prayer: What is it? How do I do it? What 
difference does it make? Questions which we all might have had at some 
time in our lives. What all these questions acknowledge, however, is that 
our lives, individually and together, are made up of much more than just 
the physical things that we are and do. As people we all of course have a 
physical body, we exist, we have fingerprints. But aren’t we more than just 
the way we look on the outside?
Acknowledging that we are more than just a physical body is, I would 
suggest, the beginning of an awareness that the continued formation of 
our spiritual wellbeing is also an integral part of who we are. Some of us 
might do a lot to look after our physical health: we might try to eat more 
vegetables or we might even try to do more exercise, these are physical 
things that it’s been proven also help our mental wellbeing. But how 
often do we make intentional space and time to look after our spiritual 
wellbeing? 
Making space and time individually and together as a community to look 
after our spiritually wellbeing is I would suggest an important part of our 
lives. 
Whatever you might do for your spiritual wellbeing, it will be worth it, 
because as St Paul says in his letter to the Philippians, ‘the peace of God…
will guard your hearts and minds’.
I shall be leading our Remembrance Sunday service at the church in 
Shutford on Sunday 13th November at 6pm. 

They grow not old, as we that are left grow old: Age shall 
not weary them, nor years condemn. At the going down of 
the sun and in the morning we Will remember them.
Love & prayers

Revd Neil Wykeham Benefice, Tel: 788005
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The arrival of autumn and winter is no reason to slow down. There 
are some brilliant events and plenty of ways to support our hospice 
in the next few months. We know that Christmas can be a busy time, 
so we’re letting you know nice and early so you can get ahead of the 
game and head into the festive season with a smile. Your support 
helps us to keep making every moment matter for local families 
living with a life-limiting illness. Here are just a few things that are 
coming up…!
MAKE A WILL FORTNIGHT RETURNS
This year Make a Will Fortnight celebrates its 10th anniversary and 
will be running from 3 to 14 October. We’re thrilled to have six local 
solicitors who have very generously agreed to waive their fee for 
writing or amending a basic will, and are instead asking for donations to 
Katharine House. Check our website for a list of participating solicitors 
and to find out how to make an appointment. khh.org.uk/make-a-will  
NEW LEASE OF LIFE FOR BANBURY SHOP
When was the last time you popped into our Banbury shop? It’s recently 
undergone an upgrade and renovation to give it a fresher appearance 
and improve the layout. But don’t worry, the shop’s traditional feel, 
community focus and competitive pricing will always remain. You can find 
details and donation times for all six of our hospice shops on our website: 
khh.org.uk/retail 
SCARING IS CARING
Gather your bravest guys and ghouls and sign up for the Halloween 
Walk on 29 October… if you dare! Choose either a 10km, half marathon 
or full marathon for your spooky sponsored night-time walk around 
London. Do something a bit different this Halloween and help raise 
money for our hospice. Find out more about this spooktacular event and 
fundraising options on our website. khh.org.uk/halloween   
WHAT’S ON THE CARDS THIS CHRISTMAS  
This year’s Christmas cards and 2023 calendars will be on sale from 
September. Get sorted for the festive season nice and early, whilst 

The Shutford News & Comms Team
• Editor:  Angela Bliss   • Editorial Team:  Margaret Holloway

• Village Comms:  John Bailey   • Village Website:  Hilary Pillin
• Advertising & Accounts: Angela Bliss

• Distribution:  Jennie Carwithen, Fiona & Nick Simon-Norris
• Printing:  youloveprint.co.uk

Contact us by email: shutfordvillagenews@gmail.com
DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE: 17th November 2022.

The next planning meeting will take place on Friday 11th 
November 2022.  Dates are correct at the time of going to print.

supporting the hospice at the same time. Choose from a dozen great 
designs, including local winter scenes. Order your cards and calendars 
here:  
khh.org.uk/christmas-shop   
SANTA FUN RUN – 4 DECEMBER
Forget mince pies and mulled wine, if you truly want to feel festive 
this Christmas then make sure to sign up to our Santa Fun Run. 
This much-loved event is taking place on Sunday 4 December at 
Spiceball Park, Banbury, and you have a choice of the 1.5km route or 
the full 5km – kitted out in a stylish Santa suit, of course. Tickets are 
available to buy online now! www.khh.org.uk/santa   
THE ROSE RETURNS
Our Autumn issue of our supporter magazine – The Rose – has 
landed. The issue is packed full of stories about our services, 
incredible examples of fundraising, facts and figures about how your 
support is making a difference, details about upcoming events and 
much more.  
You can download the latest issue here: www.khh.org.uk/rose   
FIND OUT MORE
Head to our website for more details, events and news: khh.org.uk. 
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Karen Wilson
Helping you find your path 

07786 927 526

Person Centred 
Counselling
Specialising in:
• Grief, loss & bereavement
• Relationships
• Depression
• Low self worth & confidence
pathwaycounselling32@gmail.com
banburytherapycentre.com

Shutford News Advertising Rates

•	 Full page £15.00 per edition
•	 Half page £10.00 per edition
•	 Quarter page £5.00 per edition

 
Includes advert / link on village website: 

www.shutfordvillage.com 

Contact: shutfordvillagenews@gmail.com

Advertise your 
business here for 

only £5
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Pebsham Cottage, Aynho Road, Adderbury
Oxfordshire, OX17 3NL

T: 01295 811026
E: pete@noahsarkpainting.co.uk
W: noahsarkpainting.co.uk

Painting
Company

SIMPLY BEAUTIFUL DECORATIONSIMPLY BEAUTIFUL DECORATION

All forms of interior and exterior painting
and decorating, specialising in murals.

Your Local Solicitors
House Sales & Purchases

Wills, Probate & Lasting Powers of Attorney
Trusts & Inheritance Tax Planning

Commercial Property

www.aplins.co.uk

Tel: 01295 251234

36 West Bar, Banbury OX16 9RU
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BESPOKE DESIGN SERVICE FOR 
CUSTOM MADE FURNISHINGS

01295 788145   
ann@annwoolgrove.com | ann@yarnhill.co.uk

www.annwoolgrove.com

Pattern book room for you 
to browse Fabric designs

Curtains, Blinds & Cushions
Loose covers & Lamsphade making

Headboards & bedspreads
Curtain poles & tracks

New Sofas & chairs & reupholstery

 Red Horse Vale are a long established and 
family run distributor of Fuels for heating and 
vehicles, as well as Building, Farm and Garden 

Supplies.  
 

Solid Fuels • Logs and Kindling Wood 
Gas in Cylinders • Central Heating Oil  

Farm Oils • Sand and Ballast  
Postcrete • Cement • Slabs  

Fencing Materials • Garden Supplies  
Top Soil • Composts • Flower Pots  

Wood Chippings • Animal Feeds 
 

Call us for a free quotation! 
 OPEN HOURS 

MONDAY - SATURDAY 
8am to 5pm  

www.redhorsevale.co.uk 
01926 642 832 

Windmill Farm, Banbury Road (A422), Oxhill, 
Warwickshire, CV35 0RP 

Ratley Lodge           Tel:  01295 670501 
Ratley                www.avonvaleequine.co.uk 
Banbury       
Oxfordshire   OX15 6DT 

Founded in 1968, Avonvale Equine Practice has been providing high quality, professional and     
compassionate care to all equines within our practice area - 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.  Our 
highly experienced team offer the latest in diagnostics and treatment options, with a full range of 
mobile and clinic based equipment enabling us to cater for  all your needs. 

• 24 hour emergency call out 
• Free Zone Visit Scheme 
• Dentistry and Vaccination 
• Full Surgical Facilities (including  
     Colic Surgery) 
• Lameness Work-ups 
• Medical Investigation 

• Portable Videoscopes, X-ray,  
    Ultrasound and Shockwave 
• Full Stud and AI Services 
• Pre-purchase Examinations  
• JMB Height Measurement 
• Worm Egg Counts 
• Laboratory Facilities  
 

The Oil and Water Tank Specialist
• Save money - install a Water Tank!

• Free Tank Surveys
• Domestic & Commercial Tank Replacements
• Tank Servicing & Tank Disposals
• AGA & Rayburn Servicing
• GAUGES - supplied and fitted
• Hire Tanks  
• Commercial Jobs Undertaken
• OFTEC Registered

• Tel: 07799 643455
• james@countyoiltanksolutions.com •
• www.countyoiltanksolutions.com    

24 Hr Emergency
Call Out

for Failed or Leaking Oil Tanks
and Pipework

�
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Nationwide Sun & Rain Awnings
All Nationwide sun & rain awnings are 

tailormade from a vast range of  
hard wearing and colourful Markilux fabrics.

Contact Barry Packman, Sales Designer
Local: Shutford OX15 6PG

Tel: 07836 507664

Sun - Rain Pergola Sun Canopies

Terrace Awnings
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